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Langley Park School for Girls 
Executive Headteacher: Ms Sally Spence  

6th January 2023 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Ofsted Report for Langley Park School for Girls (LPGS) 
 

We are pleased to share the report from the recent Ofsted inspection of LPGS, which took place last term and 
judged the school’s overall effectiveness to be good. The report will be published within the next 8 days on 

the Ofsted website.  
 

Thank you to all parents and carers who provided feedback to the inspectors through the online parent survey 

(Ofsted Parent View) and for your support and good wishes to the school prior to and during the inspection.  
 

You may be aware that the last ungraded inspection took place in October 2021, where Ofsted judged the 
school to be good and that the school could be judged outstanding if it were inspected under a much more 

detailed full inspection. The school welcomed the opportunity to be inspected and assessed against the new, 

challenging inspection framework, by an experienced team of His Majesty’s Inspectors in November 2022. 
Whilst the overall judgement for the school remains good, Ofsted confirmed that two of the 5 categories; 

Behaviour and Attitudes and the Sixth Form at LPGS are outstanding.  
 

The report is very positive, noting that ‘Pupils flourish into independent, confident young adults at this school’ 
and that there is a ‘culture of high expectations for pupils matched with high-quality care and support’. It is 
especially pleasing that inspectors recognised LPGS teachers as ‘experts in their subjects’ and that the 

‘curriculum across the school is ambitious’ and its design ‘supports pupils to excel’. 
 

All deserve to be especially proud of this achievement and recognition for our school. It reflects the exceptional 
commitment of school staff, leaders and governors, the positive attitudes of our students with whom it is a 

joy to work, and the brilliant support provided by our families.  

 
We will continue to be determined in our vision to ensure that we sustain and achieve excellence in all areas 

of the school, for every child. Our school development priorities remain a focus for the Senior Leadership 
Team and Governing Body this academic year, including taking forward the feedback from Ofsted in relation 

to our support for children with SEND, which is clearly so important to what we do.  

 
Thank you for the support you provide to your child and for working in partnership with us to ensure the best 
possible outcomes for all in our school.  

Yours faithfully, 

 

Sally Spence 

Executive Headteacher  

 


